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SHORT PLENARY SESSION

Brother Eduardo Navarro chaired the first and only plenary session of the day. The main objective was to approve the order of the day and to finalize a number of communications.

DATE AND TIME OF ELECTIONS FIXED

Wednesday 3rd October is the date set aside for the election of the Superior General (at 10 in the morning), and that of the Vicar General (at 5 in the afternoon). All details of these elections have been published in “Chapter Bulletin” No. 30

ELECTION OFFERTORY
The Eucharist provided a special moment. A procession of all Capitulants took place during which they deposited their ballot papers with two names in an urn at the foot of the altar. From these voting slips, Brothers Charles Howard (former Superior General) and Benito Arbués (current Superior General), will determine a list of 8 to 12 names, in alphabetical order, which will serve to guide the voting procedure for the election of the Superior General and Vicar General. The first reading proclaimed in Chinese and the communion hymn in Malagasy emphasized the internationality of Marcellin’s charism.

THE ECHO OF NAMES

The Chapter process, based on discernment rather than on discussion and debate, has favoured a climate of great serenity and peace. The sound of names, understandable at any election time, has been very discreet. Consultations between capitulants intensified this afternoon in view of the imminent decisions. Information and opinions were exchanged in order to assure a more lucid election. Some names did appear to sound more often, but the nomination list will demonstrate the substance or otherwise of certain predictions... a list which the Capitulants will receive tomorrow, the 3rd of October, at 7 in the morning.

NEW SUPERIOR GENERAL AND NEW VICAR GENERAL

At the official announcement of the name of the Brother elected as the new Superior General, the Chapter website will publish it in the news panel (section on the left). A brief bulletin will be drawn up containing the news. The same procedure will be followed in the afternoon for the election of the Brother Vicar General.

COMMISSION WORK 

The morning was entirely devoted to Commission work, after the brief assembly meeting. 

IN BRIEF
- A meeting of the five Commission presidents with the Editorial Team was called for at 9 pm..

- The Australian Provinces (Melbourne and Sydney) presented a copy of their review "La Valla", a triptych with the theme of solidarity, and some post-cards. 

